
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Tuesday December 11, 2018  

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Gilbert welcomed everyone to the December SAC meeting and called the 

meeting to order at 3: 30 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Lindy Birkelbach; Jeanette Murphy; Kerry Conover; Cathy 

Apolinario; Wendy Gilbert; Kaly Weinberg; Kristal LaBelle; Linda Piscatella; Jeanine Hoff; 

Kathleen Druda; Amy Grimm; 

Guests in Attendance:  Nicole Crouch; Kimberly Teira 

Both guests were voted upon and approved to be new members of our JCE SAC team.   

SAC Minutes:   The minutes from the November meeting were read and approved as written 

with no changes made.   

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Apolinario shared that we have a balance of $834.36 in our SAC 

account. 

Principal’s Report:   

Mrs. Murphy welcomed everyone to the December SAC meeting.  Mrs. Murphy shared that 

the Aver Board that SAC purchased for the STEM lab has arrived and is in use.  Mrs. Pierce 

will assist other teachers with tools to use this technology in their classrooms at JCE.   

Mrs. Murphy thanked everyone for their support of Winter Wonderland which was a huge 

success.  Furthermore, there has been an anonymous monetary donation of five hundred 

dollars to purchase materials for the STEM lab.  Thank you for supporting STEM at JCE! 

Old Business:   

There was no old business shared at the December meeting. 

 

New Business: 

We welcomed Mr. Paul Abbatanozzi to our JCE December SAC meeting. Mr. Abbatanozzi 

shared information regarding the new FortifyFL app.  This is a coordinated event with the 

state of Florida for public safety.  Citizens can report concerns, challenges, and suspicious 



events on the app by the mode of text and/or photos.  Mrs. Abbatanozzi shared how to 

submit a tip as well as who receives the tips that are submitted.  The link is live on all St. 

Johns County School Webpages as well as our district home page.  Information is currently 

being shared with our SAC teams in our county.  In addition, there has been 167 tips 

statewide to date.  Please feel free to visit the website www.getfortifyfl.com for more 

information.  Thank you to Mr. Abbatanozzi for sharing the FortifyFL app with our JCE 

SAC team.   

The meeting was adjourned at 3:54 p.m. by Mrs. Gilbert.   The next SAC meeting will take 

place in the media center on Tuesday, January 8, 2019 at 3:30 p.m.   

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.getfortifyfl.com/

